



## **NORTH REGION CLAY PIGEON SHOOTING ASSOCIATION LIMITED**

### **MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 10th AUGUST 2017 AT THE MERCURE WETHERBY HOTEL, WETHERBY**

PRESENT:            I AINSLEY            R BLACKER            L BLACKER  
                          D LONG                T LONG                S BARRATT  
                          D BARRATT            I EDWARDS            P THOMPSON  
                          T HEEKS                T BENSON              P CHAPLOW

#### **1. CHAIRPERSONS OPENING REMARKS**

The Chairperson opened the meeting at 1945 hrs and thanked everyone for attending.

#### **2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE**

Apologies were received from E Holden, C Kitchen, J Rogers, R Holden and J Holden.

#### **3. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING (1<sup>st</sup> June)**

The minutes were read by the Committee and after a proposal by P Chaplow and seconded by P Thompson they were passed as a true record.

#### **4. MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES**

7.1 PULL Magazine – Articles sent to PULL magazine were edited by the magazine itself.

#### **5. TREASURERS REPORT**

There was £15777.62 in the current account. There were a few levies still to come in. I Ainsley said he was taking the bank details off the website due to safety issues.

## **6. MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT**

The English Open Sportrap will be held at Bywell in 2018 otherwise there was nothing else to report.

## **7. ENGLAND TEAM SELECTION SHOOT AT T AND D SHOOTING (TL)**

T and D Shooting had asked the CPSA if they could hold an England Team Selection Shoot. The CPSA said to bring the question to the Committee to discuss. After a lengthy discussion it was agreed to do a rota for the grounds that would hold it to include Oak Lodge, T and D Shooting, Bywell.

**ACTION: T LONG**

## **8. DISCUSS THE CPSA MANUAL ON COACHING COURSE (TL)**

T Long had been on the CPSA coaching course and noticed that the answers to the exam questions differed to the answers given in the CPSA manual.

**ACTION: T LONG TO CONTACT MIKE WILLIAMS AT CPSA HQ**

## **9. CORRESPONDENCE**

There was no correspondence to discuss.

## **10. ANY OTHER BUSINESS**

Sue Barratt, Dave Barratt and John Rogers (so far) will be standing down at the AGM so their posts will need to be filled. Notice to be put on the website advertising these positions in the hope we get takers!

Skeet Managers job to be advertised on website.

Signature sheets for NR Championships Trophies to be sent to P Thompson.

**ACTION: L BLACKER**

Durham Champion Skeet Double – P Thompson to send address of winner to L Blacker to forward badges on.

## **DATES FOR REST OF MEETINGS**

23<sup>rd</sup> November (AGM)

L BLACKER

5/9/17